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Thank you, Mr / Madam Chairperson, 

 

At the outset, on behalf of the delegation of Japan, I would like to extend our 

sincere congratulations on your assumption of the Chair of the Sixth Committee.  

 

Japan also appreciates the leadership of the President of the ILC this year, Mr. 

Pavel Šturma, as well as the contributions of all the Special Rapporteurs and 

the ILC Members. 

 

Before going into detailed comments, Japan would like to highlight three 

general observations on the work of the ILC. 

 

Firstly, as pointed out by some previous interventions, the output documents #�
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articles of a treaty, will not be subject to diplomatic negotiations. 

 

Secondly, the object of the ILC is the progressive development of law on the 

one hand and the codification of law on the other. At the Sixth Committee, we 

should discuss the work of the ILC bearing in mind this distinction.  

 

Thirdly, the work of the ILC and the discussions in the Sixth Committee will lead 

eventually to the unification of the standards of international norms in various 

fields. It is desirable that such outcomes continue to be supported broadly
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I would like to address the topic of “Peremptory norms of general international 

law (Jus cogens)”. Japan would like to congratulate the Commission and the 

Special Rapporteur, Mr. Dire Tladi, on the completion of the first reading of the 

topic.  

 

Jus cogens is an important topic for all States. Given this importance, Japan is 

compelled to note that it was not until the completion of the first reading that all 

the commentaries were made available. Japan stresses that states should be 

able to examine thoroughly the work of the ILC.  

 

I would like to make few points concerning Draft Conclusions. 

 

Firstly, the Special Rapporteur originally proposed the draft conclusions on 

criminal jurisdiction and exceptions to immunity ratione materiae. However, the 

ILC wisely decided to adopt Draft Conclusion 22 instead of those proposed, 

bearing in mind that the scope of this topic is limited to the identification and legal 

consequences of jus cogens. 

 

Secondly, Draft Conclusion 8 on evidence of acceptance and recognition is much 

the same as Draft Conclusion 10 of “identification of customary international law”. 

It is questionable whether the same evidence can be used to identify general 

international law and jus cogens.  

 

Finally, the ILC adopted the non-exhaustive list as an annex of Draft Conclusion 

23. Japan has been reiterating that the list would be helpful if it were drafted with 

reasons and evidence. However, the list adopted norms that were previously 

considered by the Commission as having peremptory status in the commentaries 

of the Draft Articles on the Law of Treaties, Articles on the Responsibility of States 

for Internationally Wrongful Acts, and the 2006 work of its Study Group on 

fragmentation of international law. It is questionable whether consensus among 

States exists that those listed enjoy status different from other norms. Japan 

considers it advisable to delete the list at the second reading to avoid controversy.  
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Mr / Madam Chairperson,  

 

The delegation of Japan makes these points as jus cogens is an important topic 

for all States. 

 

I thank you. 

-

†


